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Dear Otter Families,                                                                                                   
 As we approach the holidays and the end of 2024, we want 
to thank you for your continued support and involvement in 
making our Otter community so special. Your partnership truly 
helps our students thrive, and we are grateful for each and  
every one of you. We encourage you to take some time to read 
through the latest Palms Post newsletter to stay informed about 
upcoming events and opportunities. Here are a few highlights:                                                    

• Our students recently completed their second progress 
monitoring assessment. Scores are available for review on 
the Family Portal. This is a great time to talk with your child 
about their progress and celebrate their growth!                                                                      

• We are so proud of our students being celebrated for their 
achievements in Character Counts and the Otter Hall of 
Fame for Sunshine State readers. These recognitions         
highlight their hard work, kindness, and love of reading. 

• Don’t forget to sign up for the Kids Heart Challenge,           
after-school clubs, and the Character Counts Run/Walk at 
Palencia Elementary on February 1. These activities are 
wonderful opportunities for staying active and involved in our 
community.   

 
 A quick reminder: the paver discount ends on December 20, 
2024. If you’d like to leave a lasting legacy, now is the time to 
act! Additionally, you can find the lunch menu and the yearbook 
order form in the newsletter, so be sure to check those out as 
well. 
 As the new year approaches, we encourage families to            
continue with cherished traditions or start new ones. This            
season is also a perfect time to set short- and long-term goals 
with your children, fostering a sense of purpose and                         
accomplishment as we move into 2025. Wishing you a joyful 
holiday season filled with love, laughter, and special moments. 
We look forward to partnering with you in another exciting year 
at Ocean Palms! 

Warm holiday wishes,                                                                                       

Mrs. Tiffany Cantwell and Ms. Kim Bays                                                                                       

OPE Administration Team  

January 

3 – Teacher Planning Day/No School                   

6 – Classes Resume                                           

16 – Report Cards posted on (HAC)                  

20 – Martin Luther King Day/No School 

February 

1 – Character Counts Run/Walk at                   

Palencia Elementary                                                       

3 – 11 Kindness Cards on Sale                                 

11 – Interims                                                           

12 – Kindness Cards delivered                             

14 – Teacher In-service Day                                   

17 – Presidents’ Day / No School 

March 

4 – Kindergarten and First Grade Field Day – 

Times TBA 

6 – Second and Third Grade Field Day –  

Times TBA 

7 – Fourth and Fifth Grade Field Day –               

Times TBA 

11 – 16 PLAYERS Championship Golf                  

Tournament  

13 – Third Quarter Ends 

14 – Teacher Planning Day / No School 

17 – 21 Spring Break / No School  

24 – Classes Resume 

26 – Rain Date: Field Day 

26 – (K-1) Otter Spirit Auction with Teachers 

(2:00-3:00) 

27 – Report Cards posted on (HAC) 









DATE                          GR STUDENTS DATE                          GR STUDENTS 

6-Sep 2 Logan Rodriguez 22-Oct 1 Emma Work 

16-Sep 2 Brooklyn Laing 25-Oct 2 George Carletta 

16-Sep 1 Georgia Doumas 28-Oct 1 Tyler Mann 

17-Sep 1 Ava DeFazio 28-Oct 5 Maria Dumitrascu 

19-Sep 2 Brynn Rasmussen 30-Oct K Andrew Socwell 

25-Sep K Hannah Diaz 31-Oct 2 Joseph Carletta 

1-Oct 1 Adeline Ludwick 8-Nov 2 Finn Boyce 

2-Oct 1 Miles Webster 11-Nov K Emme Lawrence 

3-Oct 2 Asher Krainin 18-Nov 2 Lyla Jones 

15-Oct 2 Baird Snider 18-Nov K Brayden Laing 

17-Oct 2 Oscar Jamieson 21-Nov K Max Jamieson 

17-Oct 2 Owen Socwell 21-Nov K Eli Lawrence 

17-Oct 2 Michael Westrip 16-Dec 5 Gavin Pacifico 

17-Oct 1 Emersyn Smith 16-Dec 5 Owen Koppenhafer 

22-Oct K Amethyst Churchill 16-Dec 1 Carter Jones 

Congratulations to Our First 30                                                                 
Otter Wall of  Fame Readers!                     

We are thrilled to recognize the first 30 students to make it to the Otter Wall of Fame! 
These dedicated readers have achieved an incredible milestone by reading all 15 
Junior Sunshine State Books or the Sunshine State Books (Grades 3-5). Your hard 
work, imagination, and love for reading are truly inspiring.  

There’s still time to join the fun! Students who complete this challenge receive: 

• A certificate of achievement  
• A special MVP light-up PAW chain  
• A place of honor with their photo on the Otter Wall of Fame  
• An invitation to our end-of-year BINGO party with prizes!  
• Opportunity to try out for OPE’s Battle of the Books Team 
Keep reading, otters! We can’t wait to see who joins this incredible group next.              
Let’s make waves with our love of books!  



Character Counts Recognition  

Trustworthiness 

Kindergarten  Raphael DellaCrosse, Logan Kelly 

1st Grade  Logan Agnew, Georgia Doumas, Emily Phillips, Bennett Rosendahl 

2nd Grade  Luke Borchers, George Carletta, Benjamin Winham 

3rd Grade  Roland Cordon, PJ Nielsen, Cavin Taverna 

4th Grade  Amelia Hernandez, Emma Little, Laila Missa, Winnie Moser 

5th Grade  Andrew Martinos, Case McHale, Sebastian Rossetti, Lincoln Zimmer 

Citizenship 

Kindergarten Emma Kane, Leela Neal 

1st Grade Rowan Dugan, Enzo Mateo, Adaline Rivera, Emersyn Smith 

2nd Grade Wells Barnes, Logan Rodriguez, Michael Westrip 

3rd Grade Noelle Barger, Carmen Flowers, Jordan Hunt 

4th Grade Daniel Cruz, Matthew Cruz, Chloe Kinnucan, Sean Middleton 

5th Grade Joy Merrill, Brittany Moore, Sofia Nafey, Avery O’Sullivan 

All Pillars  

Kindergarten Axel Horschel, Emmelia Lawrence 

1st Grade Cade Bush, Skylar Gatling, Carter Jones, Penny Rosetti 

2nd Grade Ella DeFazio, Camden Drew, Baird Snider 

3rd Grade Riley Farese, Hayes Streva, Grayson Roberts 

4th Grade Emmett Janus, Mattingly Maryak, Hannah Powell, Caliana Storer 

5th Grade Bria Blades, Abigail Potter, Brynna Rivas, Fay Wyeth 





We have officially kicked off 
Kids Heart Challenge with the 
American Heart Association, 
and we need your help! Over 
the next few weeks             
students will be learning 
about heart health and                
raising awareness for the 

American Heart Association.                                      

Our school's goal is for every student and family 
to know Hands-Only CPR and the warning signs 
of a stroke by signing up online and completing 
Finn’s Mission! 

PARENTS – HERE’S HOW TO GET STARTED 

Step 1. Sign up online!                                                       

Visit our school’s Kids Heart Challenge page: 

Ocean Palm - KHC Sign Up Link OR download the 
AHA Schools app for iPhone or Android to search 
for our school and sign up!               
 

Step 2. Complete Finn’s Mission!  

Why we support the American Heart Association: 
When cardiac arrests occur outside of the hospi-
tal, bystanders only respond 40% of the time. 
75% of cardiac arrests occur in the home. Provid-
ing Hands-Only CPR immediately can double or 
triple a person’s chance of survival.  

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww2.heart.org%2Fsite%2FTR%3Ffr_id%3D11255%26pg%3Dcompany%26company_id%3D488470&data=05%7C02%7CTiffany.Cantwell%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7C7e2fa470be46444f326d08dd0a38c71a%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fapps.apple.com%2Fus%2Fapp%2Fjump-hoops%2Fid548389448&data=05%7C02%7CTiffany.Cantwell%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7C7e2fa470be46444f326d08dd0a38c71a%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C63867796
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fplay.google.com%2Fstore%2Fapps%2Fdetails%3Fid%3Dcom.aha_jump.android.communicator%26hl%3Den&data=05%7C02%7CTiffany.Cantwell%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7C7e2fa470be46444f326d08dd0a38c71a%7Cb3b3d057fc12




 

Important Updates to Morning Drop-Off Procedures 

Beginning Monday, January 6, we will be closing a set of exterior doors previously used for student 
entry. All parent drop-off students will now enter the building through the entrance next to our Sci-
ence Lab. To ensure a smooth transition and prioritize safety, we kindly remind everyone of the              
following morning drop-off procedures: 

Drop-Off Procedures                                                                                                                          
- Please release your students closer to the front of the car line where staff members are available 
to assist.                                                                                                                                                           
- For safety, students must exit the vehicle from the right (sidewalk) side.                                                  
- Adults should remain in their vehicles during drop-off. 

Arrival Reminders                                                                                                                                     
- Supervision begins at 8:00 a.m., and instruction starts at 8:25 a.m. Students arriving before 8:00 
a.m. must be enrolled in the before-care program unless attending a club activity.      

- Parents dropping off PreK and self-contained ESE students should ensure car seats are on the 
passenger side and display their Parent pick-up (PPU) tag clearly. Staff members will assist these 
students to their classrooms. 

Important Note 
The exit lane is reserved for exiting traffic only. Any vehicle bypassing the car line will be asked to 
park and retrieve their child from the front office. We appreciate your cooperation in keeping our 
drop-off and pick-up procedures safe and efficient for everyone. Thank you for your continued sup-
port in ensuring the safety and well-being of our  students, staff, and visitors. 









https://firstteenorthflorida.org/ocean-palms-elementary/ 
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How Do I Get Approved to Access                               
the School Building? 

https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply 

In an ongoing endeavor to provide safety and security for students and staff, school ac-
cess is required for every individual that is not a staff member of the St. Johns County 
School District. Below are the steps every visitor must complete to access the building 
during school hours.  

1. Complete the School Access Form at https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply. Do 
not wait to complete your application because the process can potentially take up 
to two weeks to clear.                                                               
 

2. Bring your ID when you check in at the front office.  
 
• Proper identification must be presented each time a person signs in at a school. The 

only forms of proper identification are the following: 
• Current state issued driver’s license 
• Current state issued identification card (issued only by the DMV) 

 
• If a person has a visa and/or does not have a social security number, the applicant 

must contact the Volunteer Services department right away for alternate steps. 
 
• School access lasts for 3 year intervals. Upon approaching 3 years of access, it is the 

responsibility of the applicant to contact Volunteer Services and renew the form. To 
reduce duplication, do not complete a new form. 

https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply
https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply





